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LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE


28th January, 2008

Little Hulton Sure Start Centre

Longshaw Drive

Little Hulton

Meeting commenced: 
6.00 p.m.


“              ended: 
7.37 p.m.

PRESENT:
S. Phillips – in the Chair

Councillors Lindley, Ryan, Turner and Smyth


J. Browne

-
Local Resident


A. Ball


-
Local Resident



D. Elliott

-
Local Resident



A. Dunning

-
Worsley Civic Trust



A. Owen

}
Walkden High School



P. Harte

}



A. Gee

}



P. Fisher

}


B. Ryan

-
Walkden South Labour Party

J. Reynolds

}
Walkden Central Residents’ Association


J. Senior

}



I. Seddon

-
Elected Governor Salford Royal Hospitals 





NHS Trust


B. Houghton

}
Cawdor Street Allotments Association



M. Houghton

}



D. Healey

-
New Peel Residents’ Association


N. Turner

-
Walkden South Conservative Party



A. Cranna

-
Salford Advertiser
OFFICERS:
V. Nash

-
Neighbourhood Manager


D. Martin

-
Neighbourhood Management Co-ordinator



V. Halliwell

-
Community Health Action Partnership



M. Johnson

-
Neighbourhood Development Officer


C. Tucker

-
Community Development Worker

M. Donohue

-
Salford Community Leisure


F. Gani

-
Salford Primary Care Trust



G. Harrison

-
Salford Youth Service



G. Morrison

-
Home Start Salford



M. Wodrow

-
Little Hulton Sure Start


S. Gerrard

-
Greater Manchester Police


M. McHugh

-
Senior Democratic Services Officer
T. McDonald

-
Assistant Director Community Health and 



Social Care
74. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors E. Burgoyne, V. Burgoyne, Devine, Miller and A. Williams.
75. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 26th November, 2007, were approved as a correct record.
76. MATTERS ARISING
(a)
Neighbourhood Partnership Board


(Previous Minute 58(a) - 26th November, 2007)
Members made a number of comments regarding the introduction of the Neighbourhood Partnership Board, including -

· Membership of the new group

· The differences between the new group and the current Executive Group

· Details of when the new group would commence operation

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT an update report be submitted at a future meeting of 
this Committee regarding proposals for membership of the Neighbourhood 
Partnership Group.

77. LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN YOUTH TASK SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED: THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton and Walkden Youth Task Sub-Group held on Tuesday, 15th January, 2008, be noted. 

78. LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton and Walkden Political Executive Group held on 29th November, 2007, be noted.

79. LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN OPEN SPACES / ENVIRONMENT TASK GROUP
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meting of the Little Hulton and Walkden Open Spaces / Environment Task Group held on 17th January, 2007, be noted.

80. CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR

S. Gerrard, Greater Manchester Police, provided an update regarding crime and anti-social behaviour issues in the Little Hulton and Walkden Neighbourhood Management Area, including details relating to -

· the success of Operation Blockade in reducing instances of Anti-Social Behaviour and Alcohol Nuisance;
· work being undertaken within the area to address issues of Disorder, including details of the work being undertaken by the Local Partnership Delivery Group;

· the need for members of the local community to continue to report instances of Anti-Social Behaviour and Disorder;

· work which had been undertaken to reduce instances of criminal damage and thefts of motor vehicles within the area;

· Operation Madeira;
· work being undertaken in respect of Intelligence Gathering within the area;  

· work which had been undertaken following instances of buses being attacked in the vicinity of Cleggs Lane.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.


(2) THAT the issue of fly tipping at the Horseshoe Public House be referred for consideration by the Little Hulton and Walkden Local Partnership Delivery Group. 
81. COMMUNITY ISSUES
(a)
Sports Development and Youth Service

Marie Johnson provided an overview of activities planned for February half term by Danielle Morecroft, Sports Development Officer.
G. Harrison, Salford Youth Service, provided an update report regarding work being undertaken by the Youth Service within the Neighbourhood Management Area, including -
(i) Greenheys Youth Centre
(ii) Detached Youth Work
(iii) Youth Work in, and with, Schools
(iv) Poster Competition for the Health and Sex Education Programme
(v) Youth Forums
(vi) Detached work on the Peel and Kenyon estates
(vii) Holiday Activities for the February Half Term Holidays
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(b)
Little Hulton One Stop Shop
V. Nash provided an update report regarding the future of the Little Hulton One Stop Shop, indicating that an Options Appraisal was currently being undertaken. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT this Committee supports the continuation of the service currently provided at the Little Hulton One Stop Shop.



(2) THAT update reports in respect of the Little Hulton One Stop Shop be submitted at future meetings of this Committee.

(c)
Damage to Linear Walkway
V. Nash provided details of work currently being undertaken to repair the damage to the Linear Walkway. He also reported that work was currently being planned by Groundwork Manchester, Salford and Trafford to carry out positive projects to improve the walkway with young people, local schools and residents groups.
RESOLVED:
THAT update reports in respect of this issue, be submitted at future meetings of this Committee.

(d)
Fly Tipping


V. Nash provided details of work currently being undertaken to address issues of fly tipping which had been raised at previous meetings of this Committee.
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(e)
Beatsweep
V. Nash provided details regarding the Beatsweep project which would be  undertaken during march to address crime and associated environmental issues. 
He indicated that a number of issues were currently being addressed by the Council and its partners, including -

· abandoned vehicles

· untaxed vehicles

· environmental hotspots

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(f)
Lowry Walkabout
Marie Johnson provided an update report in respect of an event to be held on 15th March, 2008, at Peel Park. He indicated that publicity for the event was currently in production and would be circulated to elected members, community groups and local shops / centres. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(g)
Community Use of Walkden High School

A. Owen provided details of a meeting, scheduled to be held on 11th February, 2008, in a Committee Room at the Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton, at 6.00 p.m., at which the issue of the Community Use of Walkden High School would be considered. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
82. WASTE AWARENESS
Details were provided regarding the ‘roll out’ of new household recycling facilities within the Neighbourhood Management Area.

Concerns were raised in respect of the amount of space the new bins would take up (a) in gardens and (b) on the highway on the day of collection.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT individuals experiencing problems following the ‘roll out’ of the new household recycling facilities be requested to contact the Environment Customer Contact Centre on 0161 909 6500.

83. TEENAGE PREGNANCY AWARENESS PROJECT

Details were provided in respect of a Teenage Pregnancy Awareness Project which was currently being undertaken within the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

84. HEALTHY COMMUNITIES COLLABORATIVE
V. Halliwell and J. Browne made a presentation

(a)
providing details of the concept of the Healthy Communities Collaborative,

(b)
outlining details of the serious long-term health problems which it was hoped the work of the group would assist in reducing, and

(c)
indicating that the involvement of the local community was essential in the success of the groups work

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT any members of the local community wishing to be involved in the work of the Healthy Communities Collaborative should contact V. Halliwell for further details.

85. LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP

Submitted a report containing details of the recommendations made by the Little Hulton and Walkden Budget Sub-Group, at its meeting held on 12th November, 2007.

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Little Hulton and Walkden Budget Sub-Group, made at its meeting held on 14th January, 2008, be approved.

86. POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS
RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements -

· Work currently being undertaken by the Youth Service within the Neighbourhood Management Area

· Healthy Communities Collaborative
· Lowry on Walkabout

· Beatsweep

87. ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 31ST MARCH, 2008

No items were raised in respect of this issue.

88. COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2008 / 2009

RESOLVED:
THAT a revised version of the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Action Plan be submitted for consideration at the next meeting of this Committee.
89. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(a)
St. George’s RC High School
P. Harte, Head Teacher of St. George’s RC High School, addressed the Committee and raised the following concerns in respect of issues which had been considered at the meeting of this Committee held on 26th November, 2007 -
Paragraph 3 of Minute 66 (26th November, 2007)
· Concern that he felt the information provided at the meeting had been 
misleading as the 300 places available within Walkden for Catholic 
Children would not be in Catholic Schools;
· Concern that he was not aware whether work to examine the provision 
of a yellow bus scheme had yet commenced. 

He also provided details of a demonstration, planned by pupils at St. George’s RC High School, to highlight their concerns regarding the proposals to close the school, which was scheduled to be held on Sunday, 24th February, 2008.
90. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of this Committee be held on Monday, 31st March, 2008, at Walkden Congregational Church, Harriet Street, Walkden, at 6.00p.m.
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